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and Individuals interested in the VEN-1 PM 4.0/4.2 
Rock Slope Protection Project EA: 07-31820 

SCH#: 2017101045 

Notice of Availability of Finding of No Significant Impact 

The California Department ofTransportation (Caltrans) has made a new Finding ofNo Significant 
Impact (FONS!) for the VEN-1 Rock Slope Protection Project. Caltrans previously prepared an 
Initial Study (IS)/Environmental Assessment (EA) for the Project. Based on that assessment and 
study, Caltrans signed a Finding of No Significant Impact (FONS!) in accordance with the 
National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) and a Negative Declaration (ND) under the California 
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA). 

Alternative 1 - Cantilever Option was identified as the preferred alternative and subsequently 
selected because it would best meet the purpose and need of the project and have the least 
environmental impacts. However, additional engineering study identified additional work, 
excavation, and traffic closures required to construct that alternative. A reinvestigation .of 
Alternative 2 - Ground Anchor Option showed that with a modification to construction method, 
much less excavation would be required, and as a result, the updated Alternative 2 would lead to 
much fewer environmental impacts and a lower construction cost than previously discussed. 
Therefore, Alternative 2 is now identified as the preferred alternative for the project, and a new 
FONS! has been made. 

The FONS! with and the NEPA and CEQA Environmental Re-Validation Form, which discusses 
details of the updated Alternative 2 and corresponding changes in environmental impacts as well 
as avoidance and mmumzation measures, can be viewed and downloaded at 
https://dot.ca. gov/cal trans-near-me/district-7 /district-7-programs/d7-environmental-docs. The 
form also serves as the documentation for the CEQA addendum. 

If you have any questions, please contact Thoa Le, Senior Environmental Planner at 
thoa.le@dot.ca.gov. Thank you for your interest in this important transportation project. 

Sincerely, 

Deputy District Director 
Division of Environmental Planning 

"Provide a safe and reliable transportation network that serves all people and respects the environment." 
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CALIFORNIA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 
FINDING OF NO SIGNIFICANT IMPACT (FONSI) 

FOR 

VEN-1 Permanent Slope Restoration Project 

The California Depar,tment of Transportation (Caltrans) has determined that Alternative 2 -
Ground Anchor Option as modified will have no significant impact on the human environment. 
This FONSI is based on the attached Environmental Assessment (EA) and Re-validation which 
has been independently evaluated by Caltrans and determined to adequately and accurately 
discuss the need, environmental issues, and impacts of the proposed project and appropriate 
minimization measures. It provides sufficient evidence and analysis for determining that an 
Environmental Impact Statement is not required. Caltrans takes full responsibility for the 
accuracy, scope, and content of the attached EA. 

The environmental review, consultation, and any other actions required by applicable Federal 

environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by Caltrans pursuant to 

23 USC 327 and the Memorandum of Understanding dated December 23, 2016 and executed 
by FHWA and Caltrans. 
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